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Andy Free Dip FD  
Independent Family Funeral Director 

Fairfields, High Street, Attleborough, Norfolk. 

(Next to Attleborough Methodist Church) 

 

Andy Free and Jane Patrick have been gently helping and guiding bereaved families in New Buckenham and the 

surrounding area for many years, arranging funeral services that can truly reflect the life which has been led. 

You can visit us at our relaxing funeral home, or if you prefer, we can visit you in the comfort of your own home 

Our family provide a high standard, traditional service, with a good level of local knowledge to be able to arrange 

the best for you and your family, we consider it a privilege to look after someone as if they are one of our own. 

We also offer the comfort of guaranteed Pre-paid Funeral Plans and advice on Memorialisation 

 

Contact us on (01953) 452455 24 Hours 

Email: andy@andyfree.com  www.andyfree.com 

Pete Vale 

 
Professional 
Painter, Decorator 

and Airless Sprayer 
Accredited by the P.D.A 

High quality, friendly service 

Fully insured 

Free quotations 

 

T   01953 861 230 
M  07986 114 108 
 

E  peter.vale@hotmail.co.uk 

PValeDecorating 
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Community Car Scheme 
 

I was horrified recently to find that someone had paid £20 for a 
return taxi journey to Kenninghall Surgery. 
This points up the fact that the Community Car Scheme is not, as we 
had thought,  universally known about. 
 
The Scheme  exists to help people who have no transport to get to all 
medically based appointments - Surgery, Hospital, Dentists and 
Opticians. 
 
If that taxi journey to Kenninghall had been done by one of our 
drivers, the cost would have been £2.05 and not £20 - quite a 
difference! 
 
Please use the service which we provide - ring me on 860741 or leave 
a message on my answerphone and I will arrange a driver to pick you 
up and bring you home again. 
 
Violet Highton, Community Car Scheme Coordinator 
 
 

Stargazing ……. 
…… whilst walking along Chapel Street was not the best idea I’ve 
ever had and consequently I have to proffer my most grateful thanks 
to everyone who has run errands, sent flowers, cards, books and 
delicious things to eat to help me through my infirmity. 
 
Joyce Little 
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Village Walkers: Sunday 14th  of May Walk 
 
Our next walk will be through Rishbeth Wood situated within Thet-
ford Forest near High Lodge. 
 
It is a very “easy” 4/5 mile circular walk across sandy heathland 
leading onto forest paths (no stiles or ploughed fields!). The starting 
point for the actual walk will be Warren Lodge off the Brandon Road 
(B1107) where there is a free car park. However we will meet as 
usual at the Market Cross at 10am. 
 
We will be booking lunch for those interested at Breckland Lodge. If 
you would like to join us for lunch, please let us know by Monday 8th 
May. 
 
New plodders very welcome. 
Gerry & Geoff  01953861027 
 
 

New Buckenham Players 
 
On Friday 23rd of JUNE at the village hall , New Buckenham Players 
(and talented friends) will be presenting, A MIDSUMMER NIGHT’S 
CABARET of words and music, songs from Pop and Theatre. We will 
be seen to mingle socially with poetry and sketches. This will be set 
out in a nightclub atmosphere to enhance the evening for your en-
joyment of this spectacular night of entertainment. 
 
We look forward to seeing you all on the night. Tickets will be £8.50. 
This will include a supper, comprising  a Jacket Potato   and a curry 
topping . Performance will start at 8pm and supper will be served 
during the  Interval. 
 
More Information will follow so watch this space. 
 
Sally Elvin Chairman. 
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Just Ask  

Property Maintenance 

for all your property requirements  

specialising in Kitchens and Bathrooms   

Free No Obligation Quotes  

Just Ask Paul  

on 

01953 861476 or 07584 283624  

email: justaskpaul1@yahoo.co.uk 

BEAUTY BOX 
AND FOOT HEALTH PRACTICE 

Dermalogica facials / Body treatments 

Aromatherapy and Swedish massage 

Indian Head massage 

Manicures / Pedicures  

 Nail extensions 

Waxing Electrolysis 

General foot care / nail cutting 

Corns / Hard Skin  

Ingrowing toe nails 

Verruca treatment / Diabetic Feet 
 

HOME VISITS AVAILABLE 

Gayle Wilby Dip CFHP / MPSPract 

A MEMBER OF THE ALLIANCE OF PRIVATE SECTOR 

PRACTITIONERS 

 1 Norwich Road, New Buckenham 

Tel: 01953 861 021    

HAND-MADE WINDOWS 

DOORS, KITCHENS 

AND FURNITURE 

 

EVERYONE IS TALKING ABOUT 

JAMIE’S HAND MADE WOODWORK 

TELEPHONE JAMIE ON 

01953 860 933 
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ON AIR - New Buckenham Players 
 
We knew we were in for a good evening when we arrived at the 
hall.  There was a buzz in the auditorium and the decorated tables 
set the scene.  The Players performed five short radio-style plays, 
professionally written but directed by members of the cast.  The 
voices and sounds gave a realistic radio experience but the 
characters were in costume so they very much looked the part. 
 
“Daisy Pulls it off on the Ghost Train” was a relatively complicated 
opener but kept its pace.  The sound effects were accurate and 
visually very funny.  “Turning the Tables” explored how some 
revelations changed the relationship between two women and was 
pure radio drama.  “The Holiday Money” was a rather more shallow 
male conversation between two old friends, with an abrupt pay-off.  
“The Fly” voiced the thoughts of two older men in conversation, 
leading into a finely delivered soliloquy.  Lastly, “The Famous Five 
at Seventy” was just a daft witty adventure, its direction ensuring 
the story’s surreal imagery.  An excellent finale to the 
performances, all deserving the audience's warm approval. 
 
The fish and chips were very good too!  Well done to the Players, 
not just for the performances but for all the work behind the stage 
and front of house.  There’s nothing quite like the shared 
experience of live performance; we had a thoroughly entertaining 
evening and hope that the format will be repeated. 
 
Pat and Charles Oxley 
 

Free Topsoil 
  
I have ten bags of topsoil which I could deliver to anyone who might 
be able to use it. 
  
John Newport, tel. 860767 
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The Great Get Together Grants 
 
Breckland Council is offering one-off grants to enable communities 
to participate in "The Great Get Together", a nationwide event in 
memory of Jo Cox, to be held over 17 - 18 June 2017 encouraging 
people of all backgrounds to come together. 
 
The event is being held to mark the anniversary of the death of the 
MP, who inspired many when she said that we have more in common 
than divides us.  
 
This special weekend of community celebrations is a fitting way to 
honour Jo Cox and we want to encourage as many people as possible 
to take part. It will be a fantastic opportunity for residents to get to 
know their neighbours better, have fun and make new friends.  
 
The council's grant scheme will help cover the costs of staging an 
event. This could include organising a street party, a community 
barbeque, a neighbourhood bake-off competition or any other food-
related get together.  
  
Organisations such as parish councils, sports clubs, women's 
institutes and social clubs are eligible to apply to Breckland for 
grants of up to £200; only one application can be made per group. 
The deadline for applications is 2 May 2017, and groups will hear by 
5 May whether their application has been successful.  
 
To find out more about the Breckland Council grant scheme, email 
community@breckland.gov.uk, visit www.breckland.gov.uk/
community-funding, or call 01362 656870. To find out more about 
the Great Get Together event, to get advice about holding an event 
or to sign up visit www.greatgettogether.org.  
 
Adrian Joel 
Breckland Councillor for The Buckenhams & Banham Ward 
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Tacolneston Osteopaths 
 

Yvonne Ayliffe D.O.FSCCO  
BSSCMD MICrA 
Ian Lewis B.Ost. 
 
9 The Fields, Tacolneston 
Tel: 01953 789629/07770652839 
acorns.clinic.aylsham@gmail.com 
 
•Experienced osteopath qualified 
 for 35 years 
•Gentle Osteopathy for the elderly 
•Cranial Osteopathy 
•Headaches and migraine, acute necks 
•Sporting injuries, accidents & whiplash 
•For muscular and joint problems 
•Repetitive strain injuries at  
  work or at home 
•Pre-& post- pregnancy for mother and baby 
 

OSTEOPATHY FOR ALL 
Please ring and discuss any problem 
in confidence and  with no obligation. 

BUILDER & DECORATOR 

 
All types of building work 

undertaken including:- 
 

 

 
 

 

 Specialising in Older 
Properties 

 Extensions / Loft Conversions 

 Roofing 

 Property Maintenance 

 Landscape Gardening 

 
 

MOBILE: 07778 602 026 
HOME: 01953 860 693 
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St Martins Church 
Annual Parochial Church Meeting 
  
We met in the church on April 2nd  - the Rector was in the chair.  
Mrs Jean Norton stood down as Churchwarden, and was thanked for 
her tremendous contribution.  She has not been replaced.  
    The Accounts were accepted subject to Audit, and after various 
reports, the PCC were re-elected en bloc, and now consist of the 
Rector (Chairman), Christopher Pearson, (Acting Treasurer and 
Fabric Officer), Helen Pearson (Secretary). Susan Hilton-Jowett 
(Families), Gordon Andrew, and Vicky and Alan Baker.  
 
Helen 
 
 

 
The Dave Dowson Hackers Trophy 2017 
 

This years edition will take place on Saturday 24th June at Silfield 
Pitch and Putt near Wymondham. Once again all villagers and 
friends are invited to come along and enjoy the day! No previous 
experience is needed and equipment can be loaned on the day.Lifts 
can also be arranged. Please think about giving it a go! You will 
really enjoy the experience! Further details are available from me. 
 
Ian McNamara (mcnam520@btinternet.com)  
or 01953 860712/07900061686. 
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The Bucks Photoshow 2017  
New Buckenham Village Hall, Friday 26th to Sunday 28th May  
Promoted by New Buckenham Arts.    Admission free. 
 
There's still time to enter for the Photoshow at the end of May.  For 
just £15 you rent an 8x4 ft display board and on it you arrange 
however many of your pictures you wish - it’s your space.  If you 
can’t fill a board, why not arrange to share with another 
photographer?  You put up your pictures yourself before the show 
opens on the Friday evening and take them down after the show 
closes on the Sunday lunchtime, or this can be done for you.  It’s up 
to you whether you offer your work for sale. We particularly 
welcome new exhibitors and give them every help.  
 
Please  give me a call or (preferably) email me and I'll send details. 
 
Charles Oxley, charlesoxley@yahoo.co.uk, 01953 860708 

Come and join us for a homemade, vintage style, cream tea lunch, 

followed by a fun afternoon of painting and creating. Learn chalk 

painting techniques and enjoy a craft of the day, in a friendly,  

nostalgic atmosphere.  

Only £30 per person, including lunch and all materials. 

Please Contact: Joanne Aston on, 01953861112 or email, 

jo.aston@kevaston.demon.co.uk for further details. 

Facebook: https://m.facebook.com/115mabeldoll/ for events page. 
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68 Years of Good Companionship 
 
It was in 1949 that a need was fulfilled in New Buckenham to extend 
mutual friendship and company for those in later years of life.  On 
20 April the Good Companions celebrated this milestone with an 
excellent party in the Village hall , with entertainment from “Kylie”.  
About 40 members joined in this birthday celebration. 
 
Please be reminded that the next meeting of the Good Companions 
is on Thursday 18 May, and there will be a sale on Saturday 20th 
May. 
 
Information supplied by Christine Wilby 
 

Methodist Chapel Coffee Morning 
 
Members and friends would like to thank all those who came to our 
coffee morning. Three people gave me donations and they all won a 
prize! 
Many thanks to all who came and helped and gave raffle prizes, 
baked lovely cakes, made the tea and did the tombola. Also to our 
friends from other villages. In all we made £233. 
 
Jean Howling 
 

New Buckenham Parish Council 
 
Our May Parish Council meeting will take place on Tuesday, 9th May 
at 7.30pm at the Village Hall. As always, a warm welcome is 
extended to all parishioners. 
For your information Parish Council meetings are held on the second 
Tuesday of every month at 7.30pm in the Large Meeting Room at the 
Village Hall. We don’t usually meet in August. 
Please contact me if you require any further information. 
 
Karen Hobley - Chair 
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C.A. Rush Ltd., t/a Mill House Garage 
 

THE COMMON, NEW BUCKENHAM 

Tel: 01953 860 572-Fax: 01953 860 090 
E-Mail: clive.rush@btconnect.com 

l 

EVERYTHING FOR THE MOTORIST... 

M.O.T Station inc. Diesel and Catalyst cars 

Full Diagnostic Facilities 
Up-to-date E.C.U - Engine Management Scanner 

o 
Servicing 

Exhausts, Batteries, Welding, Bodywork. Fully Equipped Tyre Bay 
Insurance and Accident Repairs 

Breakdown Service 

o 
AIR CONDITIONING SPECIALISTS 

All makes of tyres at very low prices 
WE WILL COLLECT AND RE-DELIVER YOUR CAR 

 Complete Garden Clearance 

  New Gardens Designed & Planted 

  Existing Gardens Redesigned 

  Ornamental Shingle Gardens 

  Low Maintenance Gardens 

  Regular Garden Maintenance  

Paths, Drives & Patios 

  Lawns Turfed or Seeded 

  Trees Lopped & Felled 

  Hedges Planted & Maintained 

  Garden Fencing & Gates  Free Estimates and Advice 

  Garden Drainage Systems   

  Micro-digger for Hire 

 Pressure Cleaning 

For a friendly fair service 

Phone: 01953 456071  Mobile: 07785 308 423 

E-mail: ray@homecarelandscaping.co.uk 
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from 16th to 19th centuries 
 

Newspapers from 17th century 

Modern First Editions 

Children’s Books 

from Pooh to Potter 

All the above and much more! 
 

Book Room and Bindery open most 

days .. please check before visiting. 

BOOKS WANTED 

TO PURCHASE 

BOOKBINDING CLASSES 

Plum Tree Farm, Upgate Street,  

Carleton Rode 

Tel: 01953 860 746 

www.johnunderwoodbooks.com 

 
St Mary’s Residential Care Home – A country home for the elderly 

 
Situated in the village of New Buckenham, facing the village green, we provide accommo-
dation, meals and 24-hour personal care for those who find it increasingly difficult to cope 
at home without assistance. Our person-centred approach means you'll be respected as an 
individual and treated with dignity. Long/short term (respite care) care for the elderly are 
provided, including people living with dementia. 
St Mary’s incorporates a patio and two fully enclosed gardens and is registered with CQC 
for 29 single bedroom occupancy. The service user accommodation is arranged across the 
ground and first floor levels and a platform lift is provided to aid service users to the first 
floor. Bathroom/WC facilities are provided to both levels, including a dedicated hair salon 
to the ground floor. 
All meals are freshly prepared onsite by the dedicated catering staff and all specialist die-
tary needs are catered for. St Mary’s has continually received the highest Food Hygiene 
Rating of 5 awarded by the Foods Standards Agency. 
The Home’s registered manager is supported by an experienced, well trained team that 
include a deputy manager, health advisor, senior carers, carers, activities co-ordinator, 
hygiene and catering staff. 
For more information or for a visit, please contact the manager on 01953 860956, manag-
er@stmaryshome.co.uk  Market Place, New Buckenham, Norfolk, NR16 2AN. 
 

mailto:manager@stmaryshome.co.uk
mailto:manager@stmaryshome.co.uk
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The orchids will soon be out on the Common, well worth a short 
walk to view them, located to ther East of the stream.  They are 

protected on this SSSI 
 

Rape in full flower, just outside the village, bringing a glow to the 
Spring landscape 

 
Photographs: Charles Oxley 
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Kings Stores 
We offer a wide range of services and supplies 

including groceries, fresh meat and veg, newspapers, 

lottery, dry cleaners and lots more … 

Post Office – Wednesday 9.30 am – 12.30 pm 

Opening Hours: Monday – Saturday 7 am to 7 pm, 

Sunday 8 am – 6 pm 

Why not call in and give us a try, look out for our special offers!

______________ 

Advertise here for 

£3 per month 

_______________ 
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  Parish Council  
Summary of Draft Minutes April 
 

1. PC resolved to approve draft Minutes of the March meeting and 
the Extraordinary Council meeting. 
2. Financial matters 
a) the Council agreed to pay subscriptions to Norfolk ALC (£127.99) 
and NPTS (£125.00) for 2017/8. 
b) Clerk provided the financial report for year to March 31st 2017. 
c) Clerk provided a list of invoices for payment. 
3. Closed Churchyard 
Cllr Bingham reported on a meeting with Breckland trees and 
heritage officers, the conclusion was that further major works to 
the wall and trees was not necessary but a management plan was 
needed which Cllr Bingham will undertake. There is a need to 
rectify earlier repairs done with cement mortar and to address 
drainage issues. A discussion took place regarding the advice from 
Norfolk Wildlife Trust not to 'over manage' closed churchyards. 
4. Projects 
a) Street Lighting 
The Clerk reported that it was appropriate to accept TT Jones 
quotation to renew the  street lights to bring them up to modern 
energy efficient standards. Council resolved  to issue an order for 
the work to be carried out at a cost of £4,675 for 17 lanterns. 
 b) Play Area Improvements  
Cllr Chirodian reported a positive response from users. Further 
consideration will be  given to publicising the scheme in 
consultation with Breckland to recognise  their grant contribution. 
c) Noticeboard 
Cllr Highton reported he had gained agreement in principle from the 
planning officer for proposed siting of the new noticeboard and 
would submit the planning application. 
5. Project Fund 
The Project Fund Group recommended the application from the New 
Buckenham Junior Football Club for assistance in the provision of 
portable floodlights.  Council resolved to grant £640.00 
 
Next meeting (Annual Meeting of the  Council) 9 May at 7.30pm 
Mary Dowson on behalf of Parish Council 
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Methodist Services May 2017 

Sunday 7 11:00 Rev. J. Horton 

Sunday 14 11:00 Relay 

Sunday 21 11:00 Reed Beetle 

Sunday 28 11:00 Songs of Praise 

   

St Martins Church 

May2017 

Sunday 7 11:00 Parish Eucharist Easter 3 

Sunday 14 6:30pm Evensong Easter 4 

Sunday 21 11:00 Parish Eucharist Easter 5 

Sunday 28 10:00 Group Eucharist, Wilby Rogation 

JUST A REMINDER: 
THE ANGLIAN SINGERS will give a concert in St Martin's Church on 
Saturday 1st July at 7.30 - something for everybody; refreshments; 
donations to St Martin's.  Do come!  Final info next month. 
 

The church library is open every day, with a varied selection of books. Do 

please make use of it 
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For your diary 

Contributions for the JUNE 2017 issue of Parish News should be submitted by 6.00pm on SATURDAY  

20 MAY to Linda Bryan, Pine Cottage, Marsh Lane (861107) or Michael and Jo Boswell, Peel House, 

Chapel Street. (860015) 

Alternatively by email to editor@newbucknews.co.uk 

The Village Hall administrator is Stevie Hobley, 

on (01953) 860463, mobile 07469715517 

TO ADVERTISE:  please contact Mary Dowson on 01953 860320 or mdowson@btinternet.com 

May 2017 

Friday 12 Mobile Library, Chapel Street, 1:20pm 

Sunday 14 Village Walkers, Market Cross, 10am 

Thursday 18 Good Companions, Village Hall, 2:30pm 

Saturday 20 Good Companions Sale, Village Hall, 2:30pm 

  

Sat 2 July 
Anglian Singers Concert at St Martins Chuch, 

7:30pm 

  


